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 Christmas Fair — Save the Date  

8th December 2024 
Ph 0417 851 061 for stalls, donations or volunteer opportunities  



 



Snippets 
 

 

Did you know that just outside the gates to the Williamstown Queen Victoria Jubilee Park 
there is now a fourth addition to the collection of historical vehicles assembled there?  
A Forestry Crane now proudly sits in its own little yard next to the wonderful old wagon, the 
timber jinker and the steam engine.  
Originally one of 7 cranes working in the Mount Crawford area between 1950 and 1970 the 
crane loaded logs for use in local and Adelaide mills. 
It was donated by Ivan Smith, a community spirited local, and installed by the Williamstown 
Action Group and their many volunteers. L.L. 
 

From The Pioneer Men’s Group – “Our August Pioneer Men’s Group meeting re scams and 
being introduced to our new Police Officer was very educational, enlightening and much    
appreciated!” J.K. 
 

Did you know that the RSL Hall in Williamstown can be rented for private functions?
Bookings can be made by ringing 85246396. A few Sundays ago, a large group of friends 
gathered there to wish Lyn and Glen Venning and Lorraine Wakeman a Very Happy Special 
Birthday, as this group of ‘49ers has collectively amassed a grand total of 225 years!!  
Congratulations, you Bright Young Things! L.L. 
 

Did you know that, if the Williamstown Police Station itself is closed, all you need to do to 
contact our Policeman, Brevet Sergeant Ross White, is to ring the Williamstown Police Station 
Number, which is 85246288, and, if he is ‘out and about’ your call will be forwarded to his 
mobile number? Or call 131444. L.L. 
 

Did you know that you can contribute to the Willy Wag Newsletter?  
You can do this by sending in any social information - like Happy Birthdays, Wedding or  
Funeral summaries, Congratulations or Thanks to Locals, news of Events or Historical  
Information.  
New to the town? Perhaps you would like to tell your new Community about yourself?  
Maybe you enjoy creative writing – please share some of your work with us!  
Indeed, any local information of interest and good intent is welcome. L.L. 
 

Did you notice that the wonderful 85-year-old Carob Tree from outside Violet’s Pantry has 
been removed?  
In the late 1980’s, when the Queen Street road guttering was being constructed, a Council 
water truck hit the tree which possibly began the great split in the trunk that you could see 
right through, from one side to the other, and the accompanying rotting and weakening  
process. 
Recent storms, and the unlucky clipping by a caravan, meant that, sadly, Council had no  
option but to take it out. The good news is, however, – that it is hoped the old tree will be 
replaced with a new carob tree, possibly from the Bush Gardens, in the very near 
future! L.L. 
 

Speaking of Carob Trees – Did you know that Carob Pods, which are full of protein, used 
to be collected locally, back in the 1960’s, and used by farmers as stock feed? 
 

From the Primary School – In sync with our amazing Olympians, Williamstown Primary 
School has been extolling the excellent achievements of many of it’s students in the areas of 
Determination, Bravery and Perseverance.  
In addition, “Book Week”, with the Theme of “Reading is Magic”, has also been celebrated 
with the shared reading of The Children’s Book Council of Australia’s Shortlisted Books. The 
special week culminated on Friday 23rd with a wonderful Book Week Parade by Staff and 
Students in the School Hall, followed by Open Classrooms where the Students’ Learning was 
on display for Families to see. L.L. 





 

If you would like to advertise, submit a letter or 
story to the Willy Wagtail  

Email us: wwwagtail@gmail.com or  
Ph Debbie 0417851061 
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Letter Box on the wall on the end of the   

Post Office Verandah,   
Queen Street, Williamstown   

 

DEADLINE:  25th of each month 
 

Advertising Prices: Full Page $50,  Half page $25, 
Quarter Page $15. Colour extra $20 

 

 

Requests for free colour email  
Subscription version can be sent to 

above address  
 

PLEASE NOTE:  The views expressed in this publi-
cation are not necessarily those of the  

editor or The Williamstown  Action Group.   
 

We are looking for more sponsorship/
advertising so if you would like to contribute 

we would love to hear from you. 

     Southern Barossa           

       Coffee & Chat   

     Mornings   
            

      We went to the bakery in  
      Lyndoch in August,            
      unfortunately our numbers 
      were down but those there 
had an enjoyable time together. Many thanks to 
staff for their service. 
 

Our next Coffee and Chat is at The Table Café,   
Date: Thursday the 12th of September  
Time: 10.30am 
 

We will look forward to seeing as many of you 
who are able to join us.  
 

We are always happy to see new faces from the 
Southern Barossa towns which include Lyndoch, 
Rowland Flat, Williamstown, Sandy Creek and 
Cockatoo Valley so if you have a spare hour or 
two we would love to have you join us! 
If you require further information please contact 
Judy on 0413 606 565.  



Pioneers Mens Chat 
 

Thursday 12th September 2024 
2.00pm - $5.00 per person 

 

Topic 

 “Recollections from the great  

Depression” 
 

Phone Ron 0417 096 234  

 John 0466 346 215 

 

*Venue – RSL/Senior Citizen Hall 

@Williamstown* 

 

Memorial Drive, Williamstown 



Behind the Scenes with the Williamstown Amateur Players 
 

Just recently I was fortunate enough to spend an hour in the company of our amazing  
Williamstown Amateur Players.  When I arrived at the Institute Hall they were practising a 
scene from their up-coming pantomime, “Aladin Lost In Space”, and it was such fun to 
watch.  
 

There were more interruptions than actual lines being delivered as everyone worked on  
how best to present the story, where to stand, what to do with certain props, what feelings 
to emote, how their interactions with each other should evolve and what would work for  
the greatest comic effect!  
 

Fortunately, the Director, from her viewing point in front of the stage, was able to make  
the final decisions on what would work best! But as a group they worked incredibly well  
together and there were lots of laughs, goodwill and supportive behaviour in evidence. 
 

Established as a Fundraiser in 1981 by a group of Williamstown Primary School Parents  
who wished to purchase a fridge for the school, the Pantomime Ladies have continued to 
donate much of the money raised to Local Charities whilst operating themselves on a 
“shoestring budget.”  
 

Last year, Wirraminna Care Home was able to purchase a great outdoor setting for the  
residents due to the Ladies’ donation. By making their own new costumes or adapting  
Previous ones, by collecting cardboard, boxes and ‘bits and bobs’, designing and creating 
their own scenery or borrowing props from their homes, the Ladies create the fairytale  
settings into which their wonderful performances transport us.  
 

So good is their reputation that busloads come from places like Mannum, Outer Harbour, 
Woodside, Mount Pleasant and Greenock to experience the joy of pantomime - 
so we locals had better get in there quickly and buy our tickets because we don’t want to 
miss out on a really fun filled experience! 
 

As soon as this year’s pantomime is finished, the scriptwriters, usually Sue and Margie will 
begin writing for next season’s performance. Auditions or ‘Read Throughs’ will then be  
held and roles allocated, followed by the choosing of the songs and the beginning of the 
many, many rehearsals every Tuesday. 
 

There are no understudies so the task of learning their lines and never failing to turn up,  
especially to performances, are top priorities. However, as you would expect from this  
creative, determined group improvisation is second nature to them! The ladies have a  
Morning Tea Break at each rehearsal during which many matters are discussed.  
It is also a time to check out the well-being of members in a friendly, caring and supportive 
environment. 
Considering the time and effort that goes into these productions, even if they are laced  
with heaps of laughter and fun, I have the utmost admiration for this year’s cast which 
comprises of Suzanne, The President and a member for 33 
years; Sue, Vice President, Director and script writer; Dawn, Musical Director; 
Babs, Secretary, with her beautiful assistance labrador, Gully, who unbelievably 
slept through most of the goings on and didn’t laugh once!; Chris, Treasurer; 
Joan, Publicity; Jill, Stage Manager and Committee Member; Margie, script 
writer; Doreen, Margaret, Janet, Allysha, (Suzanne’s daughter), Brenda, Brianna 
and Erin; Michelle, (Sue’s daughter) Front of House at Performances.  
 

Most of the Players are of a mature age but there are a few young ones amongst them. I 
am positive that they would welcome, with open arms, any ladies, young or older, from 
around and about, who would like to join them in this community volunteer enterprise 
which brings pleasure to young and old alike!  
 

Please ring Suzanne on 0422353898 or Sue on 85246502 if you are at all interested!  
As Babs put it, – “It’s a time to be yourself, as someone else!” L.L. 



Behind the Scenes with the Williamstown Amateur Players (cont) 

Various members of the  
Williamstown Amateur Players 

who are working on the final touches of  
Aladdin, lost in space. 

Performances October 11th, 19th 7.30pm. 
October 12th, 19th 2pm. 

October 13th 2pm. 
Adults $15  Children $8 

Barossa Home  
Maintenance 

 
 

All home maintenance by a 
qualified carpenter with 

over 40 years’ experience 
 

Free quotes 
 

Glenn Mostert 
Mobile: 0499244718 

 

 



Violet’s Pantry 
 

Jane Rowe is the lovely face behind Violet’s Pantry on Queen Street, Williamstown.  
 

Jane and her husband, Richard, moved onto 16 acres of land in the Mount Crawford area 
about 30 years ago.  
Living in a shed and caravan on the property with their four children, Jane and Richard 
then set about building a home, literally, with their own hands. 
 

Interestingly, they were reconstructing the dismantled Catholic manse from Birdwood which 
was already on the site. Although they moved into the house after about a year Jane says it 
is still – “a Work in Progress!, but it is in a beautiful spot and close to her place of work here 
in Williamstown”. 
 

For many years Jane has worked in the Hospitality Industry, from Café C in Springton to the 
Plush Group of Hotels where she was offered a TAFE Course and became a fully qualified 
chef. From there she went to the Novotel Resort for five years, became Head Chef at the 
Mount Pleasant Hotel and then wound up at Artisans of Barossa, in Tanunda. 

Ready to run her own establishment by this stage, Jane checked out the Gawler Eatery’s 
Landscape but found it unappealing.  
 

Their loss is Williamstown’s gain as, after discovering her current business site was 
available and spending a few months thinking deeply about the whole scheme, Jane 
launched ‘Violet’s Pantry’!  
And where did the name come from? Well, apparently, it just presented itself one day, from 
who knows where, while Jane was washing the dishes at home!!! 
 

Jane believes country people should not have to go to the city to find something different in 
the way of food.  
Open for Breakfast, Brunch and Lunch and great coffee from ‘Mighty Mighty Coffee’ in  
Lobethal all the time.   

Jane is assisted for four days each week by local lady Linda Miels who was “picked up”, so 
the story goes, by Jane in the local Op Shop, that Little Shop of Treasures!!  
 

All the food in Violet’s is house made, from cakes and scones to toasted gourmet  
sandwiches, or it is locally sourced.  
 

On a Thursday, Jane imports Gluten Free and Vegan treats from Clara’s Cakes in Lobethal. 
On Saturday mornings, fresh sour dough loaves from Breaking Bread at Angaston are  
available for purchase. Open Wednesday through to Sunday from 8am until 3pm ish, 
Violet’s Pantry provides a calm, friendly environment in which to meet friends, strike up  
conversations with acquaintances or strangers at the next tables, or even to hold small  
meetings.  
See you there! L.L. 



 

WHERE ARE YOU? 

  When I moved to Williamstown just under two years ago, the first thing I noticed 
was the friendliness of the town and how ready people were to assist you in integrating 
into this beautiful little community.   
 Knowing very few people in the area we checked out ‘The Wagtail’ and Facebook 
pages to see what was happening in the way of Clubs and Groups that we could join as 
well.  These were a fantastic introduction. 
 One of the things that I noticed on local Facebook pages was the way the local   
community expressed their opinions and when I went to my first public meeting about 
the proposed community supermarket, I was blown away by the community interest and 
support.  
 It’s therefore been a huge shock to go to Williamstown Action Group Meetings (WAG) 
and see the same very few faces each month. Yep, I acknowledge that so many people 
work and that their work involves a fair bit of travel but where are you when it comes to 
telling us what you want at these once a month meetings? It doesn’t take a heap of time 
and let’s face it, there’s nothing on Tele.   
We want to see some younger people come to the WAG meetings so that we can have a 
wider representation, and let’s face it … nobody is getting any younger.   
 So - Where are you?  Can you contribute a couple of hours perhaps once a month.  
 If you can join us, we meet on the first Monday of the month at 7.00pm up stairs in 
the Williamstown Hall. Hope to see ya there. 
 
 NEXT MEETING 7PM MONDAY 2nd SEPTEMBER. 
 
FOLLOWING MEETING 7PM MONDAY 14th OCTOBER due to Public Holiday. 





 









 

St. Peter’s Anglican Church 
George Street 
Williamstown 

 

All are welcome to join us at the   
services at Williamstown - 

 

Sunday 1
st
 10am Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 8
th
  10am Holy Communion.                 

    St Aidan’s Church, Tanunda 
 

Sunday 15
th
  10am Holy Communion.  

    Holy Trinity Church, Lyndoch 
 

Friday  20
th
    9.30 am Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 22
nd

  10am Holy Communion 
 

Friday 27
th
    9.30am Holy Communion    

 

Sunday 29
th
   10am Holy Communion.  

            Holy Trinity church, Lyndoch 
 
 
 

Phone Parish Priest  
Steven de Kleer 85642087 

 
Or Church Warden  
Pam 0427 246 382 

 

  Are you finding it’s tough in this            
   world at the moment?  
 We invite you to find love and  
        answers.  
 

 Join us at our Williamstown 
   Uniting Church Family: 
  - Sundays 10am  
  - Mondays 7pm Life Group  
  - Tuesday 1pm Bible Study  
   and more 

 

Little Eve Street/Church Street  
or contact Norma 0408 834 450  

or Peter 0458 202 004. 



End of an Era 
 

The Last Games of Football and Netball at the Williamstown Oval. 
Saturday the 24 th of August 2024 was a day of many mixed feelings for everyone  
associated with our local community football and netball club, the mighty Barossa Bulldogs.  
 

The day dawned with a typical football/netball morning mist shrouding the oval and causing  
a group of our Freeling visitors, our opponents for the day, fresh from their hometown  
sunshine, to groan as they saw that all too familiar white scene before them. 
The mist cleared quickly, the matches began, and the competition was fierce.  
 

Everyone put in their best effort to do their Club proud. Our Netball Girls sported specially  
designed, eye-catching T-shirts, while our A and B Grade footballers each wore a heritage 
Guernsey. 
 

Unfortunately, our Freeling visitors put in their best effort also and, although they did their 
very best, our U13, U15 and Reserves football teams were all beaten. This meant that 
Freeling won the much valued ‘Ike Cup’, having won three of the five matches! 
 

On the Netball courts play was just as intense with some quite close matches eventuating. 
Our Sub Junior 1, our Junior 1 and our Inter 2 all scored wins for us while Freeling went 
home with wins in the other 8 matches.  
 

Despite this, Netball was buzzing, as indeed the whole of Queen Victoria Jubilee Park was. 
There was almost a Carnival atmosphere, players from years gone by catching up with  
everyone; current U17’s, playing at Central Districts, were back for the day supporting their 
Home Team as Drink Runners; sponsors, our Women’s Football Teams, our Junior football 
teams were all represented and formed part of a wonderful, enthusiastic, record-breaking 
crowd!  
 

At the A Grade Half Time, our U11’s and our U9’s entertained the noisy, appreciative crowd 
with short matches. 
I made a complete nuisance of myself on the day by randomly approaching Club Members 
and Spectators and indeed, even Freeling visitors, to ask how they were feeling on this last 
day of play at the Williamstown Oval and how they felt about the big move to the brand new 
complex at Lyndoch. The two questions merged but the overall feeling was that the move 
would be a really good thing! 
 

Many said that our Netball/Football Facilities here were old and tired, that we had outgrown 
them, and, with no room for expansion, the new Facilities at Lyndoch were offering our Club 
a much more suitable and exciting venue with more opportunities and new experiences for 
the players. One spectator commented that a rumoured upgrade had been on the cards for 
20 odd years, so for many of us, it is an exciting culmination to years of hoping and  
dreaming, while for others it has been years of planning, effort and time volunteered.  
 

One volunteer is particularly looking forward to better BBQing Facilities – and it is things 
like this that we are also hoping to see improvements in. Parking was a concern for many 
who hoped the planners had taken into consideration the needs of a Rural Community with 
ample parking around the ovals, a country tradition!  
For Netball – any parking has to be better than what they have now! 
 

When asked, most of our young players admitted to being very excited about the upgrade. 
As one U15 player put it, “we’ll feel more a part of The Valley and be closer to the other 
Clubs!” The quote of the day, however, must go to the young gentleman player who, when 
asked how he felt about leaving Williamstown, said that although “It’s not great 
it’s our little shithole!” Apologies to anyone who takes offence, but I thought it summed up the 
community spirit and loyalty that our young people have towards their club and their town.  
 



End of an Era (cont) 
 

Waiting by the fence, supporting the U15’s play, the U17’s team consensus was that,  
Although our Williamstown Grounds will be missed, it will be for the best and that 
bigger and better things are coming!  
After all, as one of them said, we are “The Best Club!” 
 

Many people felt that the setting for our Club was really picturesque, and we certainly won’t 
have the stately pines and the grand old hill behind the clubrooms in our new location.  
As one parent pointed out, “That Hill has babysat generations of our younger children!”  
It remains to be seen what our new grounds can offer to replace this!! 
 

After the A Grade Match, Presentations and Mayor Bim Lange’s speech, after the huge photo 
was taken of everyone present who had had any role to play in the Club over the years, after 
most of the participants had gone home, many still lingered, socialising well into the 
night and reminiscing about past triumphs, friendships made and “Club Characters”! 
 

Although the Williamstown Queen Victoria Jubilee Park may not hear too many sirens,  
whistles, roaring crowds and thundering feet on its netball courts and grassy, footy oval in  
the future, these fixtures will hopefully remain to continue use as the second cricket oval for 
the Sandy Creek Cricket Club and, for at least next season, the shouts and thumps of our 
Lyndoch (Williamstown) Little Athletics Club will awaken the now silent grounds. 
 

Jodie Grantham, President of the Netball Club, feels that the new venue will make us more  
of a unified club, that it will be the best regional grounds in South Australia, a Great Sporting 
Ground. “Why wouldn’t you want to be a part of that? It’s going to be brilliant!” 
 

In conclusion, Jason Thiele, Football President, said, “While it is sad to be leaving  
Williamstown which holds so many memories for so many people, the move to new facilities 
at Lyndoch is very exciting and provides the community with an amazing facility.  
An amazing venue for the future!”        L.L. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Barossa 4WD club is a small group of 
friendly individuals who enjoy exploring 
this beautiful country of ours together.  
We organize both social and holiday trips 
of various duration where members are 
free to opt in to a variety of activities.  
 

If you own a 4WD vehicle and are keen to 
share your time with other like-minded  
people, come along to one of our monthly 
meetings and say hello.  
 

We meet on the second Wednesday of each 
month at the Lyndoch Library  
meeting room at 7.30pm. or send us an 
email at 
 barossa4wdclub@gmail.com 
You can also find us on Facebook.  

Barossa 4WD Club Inc.  

Barossa  
4-Wheel  
Drive 
Club  

HILLS FARM &  
DIESEL  

CONTRACTING 
 

Small Acreage Specialist 

Seeding 

Cultivating 

Tractor Service & Repairs 

Farm Machinery Servicing &  

Repairs 

Trailer Servicing & Repairs 

4WD clutch and suspension 

Onsite or drop off 

Land for Lease 
 

CALL DAVE  
0418 261 837 

about:blank


 

Hi Williamstown, 
 

It will soon be October and our first show 
Friday11th Oct at 7.30, a little bit earlier.   
 

We are all excited to get back on stage and 
everything is going well. 
 

We also have new members Janet and Erin 
and a lovely young lady helping us,         
Brianna. They have all fitted in very well 
and can’t wait to perform on stage. 
 

I thought I would give you some information 
on what Pantomime is all about. 
Pantomime is a theatrical performance 
which differs from traditional theatre in 
many ways - It's aimed at children and 
adults; stand out characteristics include 
gender role reversal; story of good and evil; 
slapstick comedy; colourful and eccentric 
costumes; audience participation; derived 
from a fairytale. 
 

So come and enjoy the fun, we love to see 
you all. 
 

We are a non-profit organisation and give to 
charity and support local communities. 



 SOUTHERN BAROSSA MEN’S SHED 
       The Southern Barossa Mens Shed has expressed its condolences  
       to the family of Tim Donnellan who passed away recently.  Tim was  
       a well-respected and liked member of our group who regularly   
       attended the Shed and had done so for some years.    We will all  
       miss our chats with Tim and the considerable efforts that he put Into 
helping make our Shed the happy and productive place that it is.   May Tim Rest In Peace. 
The Men’s Shed is a concept which is growing in popularity and increasing in number in  
Australia and around the globe.   It provides an outlet for men, much in the same way that 
the backyard shed has in Australian culture over many years.    The Southern Barossa   
Mens Shed (S.B.M.S) extends a welcome to men from all walks of life to attend our 
Shed.  Without a strict format we foster fellowship and emphasise the importance of men  
enjoying the activities, feeling a sense of belonging and being part of a relaxed                  
non-pressured group.   
 We encourage anyone who simply wants to turn up for ‘a cuppa’ and socialise while others 
may want to tinker, mend or create in the well-equipped workshop.  If you are curious to try 
new things someone is always on hand to help out.   Making or repairing furniture or home-
wares or toys, mending and fixing motors, renovating bicycles, arts and crafts, all examples 
(but certainly not the limits) of the activities that can be undertaken at the Shed depending   
on the knowledge and skillset of the members.  Projects and activities are also undertaken 
which benefit the community.   
 Men with an interest in the activities of the S.B.M.S. are welcome to attend on Tuesdays   
and Wednesdays between 9am-1pm. at the rear of Wirraminna Little Shop of Treasures on 
Queen Street, Williamstown.  
 Any enquiries relating the shed, membership or the hire of the meeting room (attached to  
the workshop) can be directed to Glen Venning on 0409 675 937. 

Supermarket....questions are still being asked, ”Are we getting a Supermarket?” 
Well yes we are.   The latest report states   
 

“we are close to the end.  
Anticipate tender documents and engineering to be finalised and ready for  
review by the end of August. 
Once finalised, tenders will be called and that is about an 8 week process.  
This would be heading toward the end of November.  
With scheduling and builders Christmas break it is suspected that building  
may start early 2025.” 
 

Yes, it is coming and we commend Klose’s in their diligence to bring this to us. 







 


